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Recommendation 
 

It is recommended that Report No. 003 -17 re: Medical Officer of Health /Chief Executive Officer 

Activity Report – January be received for information. 
 

The following report highlights activities of the Medical Officer of Health (MOH) /Chief Executive 

Officer (CEO) for the period of December 1, 2016 to January 6, 2017. 

 

The MOH was invited to provide opening remarks at the Preceptor Recognition event that was held on 

December 14. This celebration is held each year to recognize the efforts of staff and management who 

devote time, energy and expertise mentoring and supervising student placements from multidisciplinary 

educational programs. 

 

The Medical Officer of Health / CEO also attended the following events: 

 

December 1 Attended Finance and Facilities Committee (FFC) meeting 

  Was interviewed by Devon Peacock, AM980 news in regards to sugar sweetened  

  beverages 

Initial meeting with Dr. Saverio Stranges, Chair, Department of Epidemiology and 

Biostatistics, Schulich School of Medicine 

  Attended the Inaugural meeting of Middlesex County Council 

 

December 2 Attended the alPHa Board of Directors meeting in Toronto 

 

December 5 Attended a Community Health Collaborative Steering Committee meeting 

  Attended Community Conversation: Exploring Power and Privilege 

 

December 7 Attended the Ministry of Health and Long-Term Care (MOHLTC) Accountability  

  Committee meeting 

 

December 8 Participated in the MOH Provincial Public Health monthly teleconference call 

  Attended an internal meeting of the Community Drug and Alcohol Strategy group 

  Attend the Board of Health meeting, which also included a Governance meeting and the  

  annual year-end dinner 

 

December 9 Met with City staff to discuss sugar sweetened beverages and vending machines 

Met with local business partner organizations to discuss the Supervised Injection Sites 

Report 

 

December 12 Met with Joe Lyons to discuss the Governance Seminar planned for January 

  Initial meeting with Karalyn Dueck, Public Health and Preventive Medicine Resident 
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December 13 Interviewed by Jane Sims, London Free Press in regards to Federal Marijuana Task Force 

legalization recommendations 

 Interviewed by Marek Sutherland, CTV re Bill C-37 Safe Injection Sites 

 

December 14 Met with James Shelley re Wolf Hall Debate 

 AM980 interview regarding Safe Injection Sites 

 CTV interview regarding subsidized bus passes 

 Attended the staff year end coffee break celebration in the lunchroom 

 Met with Chief John Pare  

 

December 19 Visit at MerryMount Children’s Centre 

 Teleconference with Sugar Sweetened Beverage Working Group 

  Teleconference call with Maureen Boon, College of Physicians and Surgeons of Ontario  

  regarding Opioid Addiction 

 

December 21 Attended a meeting of the Community Health Collaborative  

  Attended a meeting with community partners regarding Safe Injection Sites 

 

December 28 Interview with Randy Richmond regarding drug strategy next steps 

 

January 4 Presented at the Citywide Department of Family Medicine Business meeting 

  Met with MPP Karen Vecchio at her Constituency Office to discuss drug strategies 

 

January 6 Participated in a teleconference of the Accountability Committee 

 

This report was prepared by Lynn Guy, Executive Assistant to the MOH / CEO.. 

 

 

 
Christopher Mackie, MD, MHSc, CCFP, FRCPC 

Medical Officer of Health 

     

 

 

 


